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Gavin
With regard to the above application I have no particular concerns with the proposals given the results of the Ecological Assessments and proposed mitigation. The mitigation within Table 6 of the Ecological assessment should be carried out in full. Much of these aspects should be included in any CEMP for the site as they involve working methods during and prior to commencement to avoid harm to species currently or potentially on site.  A lighting strategy must be submitted to show how lighting will be designed to avoid impacts on bats in particular.  Full details of the biodiversity enhancements proposed across the site and how they will be managed long term should be included within an LEMP. 
The submitted review of the biodiversity impact calculations carried out, which I have also attempted to run, result in a net loss on site however the proposed restoration of the additional area of grassland does result in a small overall gain for biodiversity. This along with the enhancements proposed on new buildings and within the built areas are satisfactory although we need a full scheme of how the grassland will be managed in the future included in any LEMP.
I would propose the following conditions but please reword/amalgamate as appropriate:

K15         Carry Out in Accordance with Survey
The development hereby approved shall be carried out in accordance with the recommendations set out in Table 6 of the Ecology Report prepared by BSG, issued on 4th May 2018.
                Reason KR1, KR3

K20         Landscape and Ecological Management Plan (LEMP)
Prior to the commencement of the development hereby approved, a Landscape and Ecology Management Plan (LEMP) to include all biodiversity enhancements proposed within the built environment and green spaces, shall be submitted to and approved in writing by the Local Planning Authority. Thereafter, the LEMP shall be carried out in accordance with the approved details. 
                Reason KR2, KR3

Lighting strategy
Prior to the commencement of the development hereby approved, a lighting strategy which demonstrates how impacts on ecology will be avoided, shall be submitted to and approved in writing by the Local Planning Authority. Thereafter, the LEMP shall be carried out in accordance with the approved details. 
                Reason KR2


Kind regards
Charlotte
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